
PARISH OFFICE AND CONTACTS 

 

Website:  www.kedroncatholicparish.org.au 

Email:  kedron@bne.catholic.net.au 

Parish Address: 134 Somerset Road, 
            Kedron  Qld  4031 

Phone:  (07) 3357 6640 

 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS 

Monday to Thursday  8.30am - 3.00pm 

Friday   8.30am - 12.00pm 
 

PARISH TEAM 
 

Fr Mario Debattista ofm                               
Parish Priest 
Email: 
DebattistaM@bne.catholic.net.au 

Ph:  0429 600 711 

 
 

Mrs Sandra Di Francesco                                     
Parish Manager 
Email:  kedron@bne.catholic.net.au 
 

Mrs Maria Hopes                                                
Sacramental Coordinator 
sacramental.kedron@bne.catholic.net.au 

 

PARISH SCHOOL 
 

St Anthony’s School 
Mr Martin Wilkie  Principal 

Ph: 3357 6185 

Email:  pkedron@bne.catholic.edu.au 

www.stanthonyskedron.qld.edu.au 

 

PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL 

Mr Johnny De Angelis (Chair) 
Email:  j.deangelis@bigpond.com 

Ph:  0438 119 709 

 

WEEKEND MASS TIMES 
Saturday (Vigil) 5.00pm 

Sunday    7.30am, 9.30am 

      & 5.30pm 

 

WEEKDAY MASS TIMES 
Monday   8.00am 

Tuesday   8.00am 

Wednesday  9.00am 

Thursday  8.00am 

Friday   8.00am 

 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION  
Monday & Thursday 8.30am 

 

RECONCILIATION 
Saturday   4.00 - 4.30 pm  OR 

please call Fr Mario to arrange a time to 
meet individually. 
 

SAFEGUARDING REPRESENTATIVE 

Mrs Sandra Di Francesco 

Ph:  0448 356 599 

 The Parish Community of 
           St Thérèse and St Anthony  

                                            

 The Little Flower Church  - In the care of the Franciscan Friars 

31st Sunday of Ordinary Time, 31st October 2021 (YEAR B) 

Reflection … 
It is amazing to note how leaving out just one half of one verse of the Gospel 
can affect the Christian life for centuries.  

All of us know by rote the command of Jesus that we must love God with all 
our heart, mind, soul and strength and we must love our neighbour.  

But the second half of verse 31 is not usually quoted because, sadly, it is not 
as imbedded in our memory. It reads: ‘You shall love your neighbour AS YOU 
LOVE YOURSELF.’ 

There are very clear historical reasons why the second part of Jesus' sum-
mary of the commandments was quietly forgotten. Given the chequered per-
sonal experience he had of his own body, St Augustine, in the fifth century, 
had very ambivalent feelings about the human body. He thought that, general-
ly, it was to be feared as the instrument through which we would sin. He en-
couraged us to tame it through prayer, mortification and penance. Augustine's 
ideas about the body held sway until Thomas Aquinas in the 13th century and 
the Jesuit Theologians of the 15th century argued that while the body can lead 
us to sin, it is also a temple of the Holy Spirit and a vehicle of God's love and 
grace. 

In the 16th century Cornelius Jansen denounced Aquinas and the Jesuits and 
argued that Augustine held the correct Christian view. No matter what the 
Church did to denounce Jansen at the time, his thinking took deep root in Eu-
rope, the USA and missionary countries throughout the world. Jansenism, the 
belief that our body and its desires are evil and that we need to harshly mortify 
ourselves, is, tragically, still active in Christian thought today. 

Jansenism is irreconcilable with today's Gospel where Jesus tells us that the 
love of God, the love of neighbour and the love of self are the cornerstones of 
the Christian law. And the opposite must be true too. We CANNOT call our-
selves Christian if we hate God, hate our neighbour or hate ourselves. 

Some people argue that Western society has already gone too far in the direc-
tion of self-love. They maintain that the lengths some people go to achieve a 
sculptured body, the use of steroids, the growing frequency of eating disor-
ders, the adoration of sportsmen and women, the cult of the gym and of the 
sex industry all point to a culture too much in love with itself. Some argue what 
we need is a good dose of self-control. They are only half-right. 

The problem with the term 'love of self' is that we often hear in it an encour-
agement to 'adore self'. Nothing could be further from what Jesus is saying. 
We are called to love our body, not worship it. Jesus is not calling us to a nar-
cissistic love, like we see in the sex industry and the gym cults, where the only 
thing we love is ourself. If we have no sense of our own self worth, our own 
dignity and the personal love of God for each of us, it is impossible for us to 
give the same to others and to claim from others the dignity we deserve. We 
will either treat others as our inferiors on the one hand, or allow others to walk 
all over us, on the other. 

Love of self is not about canonising a loss of self-control. Jesus shows us by 
the way he loved his Father, us and himself that true love always involves sac-
rifice. If we love our self in the right way, we have the self control to forgo 
those things that are most destructive in our life and we have the generosity to 
do for others the things that will enrich their lives. Jesus knew, that we can 
never love others if we hate ourselves. 

Let's pray in this Eucharist, then, that we will develop our mind, heart, soul and 
strength to love the One who has created us in love and love those given into 
our care with the same love we lavish on ourselves. The Gospel of Jesus 
Christ demands nothing less!  

 

© Richard Leonard SJ 



PARISH EVENTS THIS WEEK 

 

Monday 1 November - All Saints 
 Mass  8.00am 

Adoration after Mass 

Taekwondo 4.30pm, 5.45 & 7.00pm 

Mass (All Saints)  7.00pm 

 

Tuesday 2 November - All Souls 

 Mass   8.00am 

Rosary after Mass  
Samaritans 9.30am 

Prayer Service  (Padua)   9.30am 

  Mass (All Souls)  7.00pm 

 

Wednesday 3 November  
Mass   9.00am 

Inurnment   9.30am 

Mass (Padua Yr 6)  11.30am 

Delamore Mass  4.45pm 

Mass (Padua Memorial & Old Boy)   5.30pm 

  
Thursday 4 November  

Mass  8.00am 

Adoration after Mass 

Encounter training and Music 3.30pm 

RCIA   6.30pm 

 

  Friday 5 November 
 Mass   8.00am 

Christian Meditation   9.00am 

 Mass Padua  10.50am 

 

Saturday 6 November 
Baptismal Information 11.00am 

 Reconciliation   4.00pm 

Mass 5.00pm 

 

Sunday 7 November  
Mass  7.30am & 9.30am 

Volunteers BBQ   11.30am   
    Mass  5.30pm 

 NEXT WEEK’S READINGS: 

 32nd Sunday in Ordinary Time –7 November 2021 

1st Reading  1 Kgs 17:10-16    2nd Reading Heb 9:24-28  

Gospel Mk 12:38-44 or Mk 12:41-44  

LITTLE FLOWER CHRISTIAN MEDITATION 

GROUP 

Our Kedron Parish Christian Meditation group 
meets each Friday at 9.00am at the St Clares 

Room at the back of the church near the Sacristy.  

Get vaccinated for the common good: Vaccination 
against COVID-19 is a morally good thing, providing pro-
tection for the person vaccinated and the wider community.  
Pope Francis and the Australian Bishops have stated it is 
morally permissible to receive any vaccine available. More 

information is at: https://www.catholic.org.au/coronavirus  

Piety Store 
If you are looking for a gift, why not have a look at 
the Piety Store.  There is a good selection and we 
can order items from the catalogue if your selection 
is not in stock.  The Piety Store is situated at the 
foyer of the Church and is open before and after the 
weekend Masses - 5pm on Saturday; 7.30 am and 
9.30am on Sunday.  We support the Franciscan Mis-
sions so your custom is appreciated.  Thank you.   

Wednesday Nov 3, 2021 at 5.30pm 

 

A Mass to celebrate the lives of deceased Friars, Old Boys, staff and all 
members of our Paduan community and to welcome all members of our 

community past and present. 
 

At the Columbarium 

The Church of St Therese of Lisieux and St Anthony of Padua 

 

Register: https://www.trybooking.com/BUJJK 

Followed by light refreshments 

From the Parish Pastoral Council ... 

Dear Parishioners, 

Summer is nearly upon us and another year has nearly passed us by. It has 

been yet again difficult to organise social func�ons this year but as we ap-

proach 2022 with protec�ons against COVID, let’s hope next year is different. 

Your Parish Pastoral Council (PPC) met last week, and it was great to be able 

to meet again in person.  We received a couple of messages from the le.er-

box which I will address briefly here. 

Sugges�on to install a whiteboard at the back of the Church for parish mes-

sages and feedback. The PPC discussed that our Parish Newsle.er, website, 

Facebook, and updates at Masses could cater for giving messages. Regarding 

feedback, a phone call or conversa�on with the office, Fr Mario or myself is 

preferred but there is also the le.erbox at the back of the church. We encour-

age a dialogue in the first instance. 

Why do we need to maintain physical and social distancing in Church and 

not in public? There is nowhere to sit in Church. The rules around this have 

changed o6en and we follow the direc�ons of the Qld Govt.  The latest in-

struc�on from the Archdiocese (Oct 27th) states that generally masks must be 

worn indoors if we are standing and moving around and we cannot maintain 

1.5m physical distance from people not of your household.  Masks should be 

worn while entering and leaving the church and going to receive Communion.  

Readers may remove their mask at the microphone.  Masks are not required 

while seated or kneeling at our seats.  Priests and Ministers of the Eucharist 

should wear a mask while distribu�ng communion.  Cantor(s) and choir mem-

bers may remove masks to sing if they maintain at least 1.5m distance. With-

out �cketed sea�ng, we are allowed 1 person per 2 square metres which 

means up to 250 people in the Church.  On a normal Weekend Mass, we never 

reach anywhere near this number, so please use the available spare seats 

around the church to spread out as much as possible. 

The Council had an opportunity to reflect extensively on the responses to the 

Parish Survey. Fr Mario has grouped the hundreds of responses into SWOT-

style groupings and members of the PPC will now analyse this further to de-

termine themes and how we can start to address some of these as a Parish. 

We need to remember that the PPC is not the Parish - We All Are. We hope to 

offer you some analysis in the coming months and the PPC will use the feed-

back to guide our work into 2022. 

Two members of the PPC a.ended the Parish Leadership Intensive and found 

it very enlightening. Their learning will con�nue to be shared with the PPC.  

The RCIA program is working well and is very interac�ve. We discussed how 

me might con�nue to engage and connect with past par�cipants of the pro-

gram. 

Our annual thank you BBQ for volunteers is on Sunday 7 Oct. This is a small 

token of apprecia�on from the Parish for the important work that all those 

involved in ministries perform. Please also enjoy the Wine and Cheese a6er 

Mass on 4
th

 Dec and s�ck around for morning sausage sizzle a6er both masses 

on Sunday the 5
th

. Christmas Carols will take place at around 4pm on the 19
th

 

Dec. Help is always needed as it will be for Christmas Eve mass and the Na�vi-

ty Play. 

I’ll be stepping down from the Council this year as may some other members. 

It’s been quite a few years for me, and we need to constantly renew.  Please 

get in touch with me or Fr Mario if you are interested in joining.  We would 

like to have membership established before our final mee�ng of the year on 

Dec 2nd, if possible. 

Blessings to you all… John 



Children’s Liturgy & Mass 

Our Children’s Liturgy on the 1st, 2nd and 3rd Sundays 
of the month at the 9.30am Mass resumes in February. 
Our Children’s Mass is on the 4th Sunday of the month 

at the 9.30am Mass. 
For more information, contact: 

Children’s Liturgy                                          
Carmel Burroughs 

acburroughs1@hotmail.com 

Children’s Mass                                            
Mav Green  

mav_sp_green@hotmail.com 

Singing Group                                             
Christine Masters 

christine@musicmasters.com.au 

Please pray for our recently deceased: 

 Raymond Edwards, Kathleen Devlin, Valda Willsteed,  Sr 
Margaret Costello mfic, Tony Pennington, Sr Quentin mfic, 
Dora Di Bella, Margaret Cavallaro, Jean Teura Joseph, Lena 

Hughes 
and those whose Anniversaries occur about now:   

Gemma Debattista, Millie Byrne, Lawrie Minton, Philip 
Carnes, Margaret Denham, James Rice, Dick Akers, Annie 
Ranger, Madeline Jones, Br Bernard Pavitt, Pierre Nobin, 
Bill & Pat Ryan, Gerry Campbell, John McManus, Joseph 

Thomas, Loveday Harding, Cyril Collins & Vera Whittington 
 WE PRAY FOR THE SOULS OF ALL THE FAITHFUL  DE-

PARTED;   MAY THEY REST IN PEACE.  

To receive the Parish Newsletter and other Parish Resources by email, please print your details 
here, tear off this section, and drop it in the suggestion box at the church door or give it to Fr Mario or Rob. 
 

Name: _____________________________________  Email: ___________________________________ 

The Samaritans, Kedron Parish 

Tuesday Morning Activities, organised by the Kedron Parish Samari-
tans, operates each week during the school year.  It is a morning of 
laughter and sharing which everyone enjoys.  The sandwiches specially 
made by the catering crews provides Morning tea/lunch with an added sur-
prise. 

Entry cost is $5.00 and that includes three free tickets for prizes as well as 
a lucky door prize. Become a happy member of the exciting community of 

Baptism Preparation 

If you have a child or newborn infant and wish them to be bap-
tised, we have an information and preparation session in the 
church at 11am on the first Saturday of each month.  At this 
short meeting, we outline the ceremony, answer any questions 
and finalise dates.  Further details can be obtained from the 
parish office (33576640) or Email: kedron@bne.catholic.net.au 

Our next session will be on 

Saturday 6th November at 11.00am 

BOOK OF  REMEMBRANCE 

November is traditionally when we remember our dear-
ly departed who are now with God.  If you would like 
the names of deceased family members and friends 

added to the “Book of Remembrance” for the days in 
November please write their names in the book near 
the Blessed Sacrament Chapel in the church. Or you 

can drop the names off at the Parish Office, or call  
3357 6640                                                                                     

or email: kedron@bne.catholic.net.au  

New Readers and Eucharistic Ministers 

Welcome! 
 

As this year draws to a close, we will start put-
ting together the rosters for Mass Readers and 
Eucharistic Ministers for 2022.  If you would 
like to be a Mass Reader and/or Eucharistic 
Minister, we ask you to complete some training 
and then we can put you on next year’s roster.  
Please contact Sandra in the Parish Office or 
Fr Mario. 

Training is offered online from Liturgy Bris-
bane.  We will purchase a login key and pro-
vide you with it so you can do your training at 
your convenience.  After completing it, Fr Mario 
will meet with you to organise a short local 
practical training. 

If you are an existing Reader or Eucharistic 
Minister and would also like to do the online 
program, please just let Sandra or Fr Mario 
know. 

Thank you for your willingness to help our com-
munity pray at Mass.  

KEDRON’S BEST KEPT SECRET - DISCOVER OUR COMMUNITY 

www.delamoreretirementcommunity.com.au  
 

Serviced Apartments Currently Available - Priced between $125,000 
and $200,000 

Serviced Apartments Can Offer You Free-
dom and Independence Where You Can 
Experience Peace of Mind.  
Meals are prepared onsite daily; Socialise 
in the dining room or have your meal de-
livered; Weekly housekeeping including fresh linen and towels; No home 
or garden maintenance; Back to base 24-hour emergency call system. 
To visit our community and inspect the serviced apartments available 
call 07 3357 7028 



Cuts on Clifford 
Barbara Goddard 

 
132 Clifford Street, 

Stafford Heights  
Phone 3359 5199 

 

For your dental NEEDS : 
 

Dr Norris FENG 
 

BRITE FAMILY  DENTAL 
 

1/236 Stafford Road 

STAFFORD Qld 4053 

3359 1029 

www.britefamilydental.com.au 

All volunteers, whether directly or indirectly 
involved with children and vulnerable adults, 

are  required to view a 25  minute video 
presentation, as part of our compliance with the 

Archdiocese Safeguarding Policy.  It can be 
viewed at:                                                                                                    

safeguardingaob.com.au/safeguarding-
training.html                                                                      

Go to the Safeguarding Training Tab at the top 
of the page.  Click. Scroll down the page past 

“Safeguarding Essentials Preparation (Level 1) 
to “Safeguarding Induction”.   Click on the 

arrow to play the video.  On conclusion. Please 
print off and sign the PDF version of the 

“Certificate of Completion”, and email (or return 
original to the Parish Office).  For convenience, 
certificates may be placed into an addressed 

envelope marked “SAFEGUARDING” and 
placed in the collection plate at any mass.                                                                                     

Safeguarding is everyone’s  responsibility.  

Police Check and BlueCard's and other  
associated forms have been                       

simplified!  
There is a new portal for registration of  

volunteers.  The Welcome Portal can be 
accessed via                                                                

http://archbne.org/welcome.                                                                                
In the  portal, volunteers will be asked to 

enter personal  
information and volunteer position details 
which will automatically prepopulate forms 

to be signed.  
If you have not completed forms yet 

and are involved in ministry 
PLEASE ATTEND TO THIS ASAP.     

If you have any questions, please  contact 
Sandra in the office.  

Something for the Kids... 


